CDC Meeting Minutes
January 31, 2022
Via Zoom

Present: Tom Teper, Kit Condill, Esra Coskun, Mike Dickinson, Amy Fry, George Gottschalk, Cindy Ingold, Jenny Johnson, Carissa Phillips, Kyle Rimkus, Celestina Savonius-Wroth, Wendy Shelburne, Jennifer Teper, Sarah Williams

Absent: Alex Cabada, Cherie’ Weible

Guest: Becky Smith

Note Taker: Wendy Mintz

Agenda/Minutes
Tom opened the meeting asking for additions or changes to the agenda, and approval of last month’s meeting minutes.  Agenda and minutes unanimously approved. 

FY22 Spending
· Tom reiterated the need for everyone to submit orders to spend their funds as early as possible.  Funds do not roll over from year to year.  Some fund managers have not placed any orders for FY22.
FY22 Desiderata List
· Tom has not received any desiderata lists from the divisions. ProQuest Access & Build will end in June 2022. The library purchased an additional year’s subscription with funds left over from the last fiscal year.  We could do that again this year, if necessary, but is not preferred.  Tom requested to receive lists by the end of next month.
FY23 Budget Discussion – Planning for a Flat Allocation			
· Esra Report on Submitted Information
· Esra gave the location of the report she compiled.  It is located at Collections Info>FY23 Budget> FY23 Budget Proposed Reduction Details.  Esra asked that everyone review the spreadsheet for changes, errors, etc.  Esra will be gathering information from Fund Managers regarding cancellations.  The information on the spreadsheet is up to date as of today.  Tom would like to have the projected cancellation list finalized by the end of March to stay on schedule with the current plan.  
· Discussion about Planning Going Forward
· Celestina asked if a summary spreadsheet of titles could be created.  Esra volunteered to make a summary spreadsheet and will add information as she receives cancellation requests.  Tom reported that Dean Wilkin has discussed the planning process with both Provost Cangellaris and the Council of Deans, so they are aware of the library’s current planning should we receive a flat allocation.

Discussion Topics							
· Print v. eBook Acquisitions
· This past year, firm orders for e-book acquisitions have increased drastically and surpassed any other year.  We need to discuss this going forward organizationally.  Where do we see this going in the coming years?  One item to consider is that the growth in our student body is almost exclusively non-residential.  Life Sciences have been purchasing more e-books than print.  Sara sees this growing or at the least, staying the same in the future.  Area Studies preference is print due to availability.  The general preference in the Humanities is print.  Some historians have requested print and e-books, although representative conceded that this might not be the case for all item types or reading needs.  Textbooks are not part of the budget or a general acquisitions practice.  Campus now has over 50,000 students.  The growth is primarily remote learning students.
· Media Acquisitions
· We need to review policy and procedures for the DVD and Media Collection.  Requests have been on the decline due to streaming platforms.  The group had a discussion, and all agreed that DVD acquisitions should not be a priority.
· DEI Collecting Program
· Tom currently has some endowment funding.  He would like to think about a 3–4-year plan to fill in gaps in the collection with DEIA Content.  The preference is to directly purchase from minority smaller publishers and authors.  We currently do not have well defined parameters for this type of program.  It may be a good idea for the group to speak with Emilee Mathews.  She has been working on a similar project for the Ricker Library.  Tom will meet with Cindy to discuss this further.

Updates
Acquisitions – No update.
E-Resources- Elsevier and Wiley invoices arrived today.  Please submit your orders as soon as possible.
Preservation Services – No update.
Other Updates - 


Meeting adjourned at 2:45 p.m.


